
Board Briefs
An informal report from Eudora Board of Education regular meetings

September 2018

The following are highlights of discussion and 
action from the board meeting on Sept. 13, 2018.

CONSENT ITEMS. All items listed on the agenda were 
approved without discussion.

NEW TEACHER INTRODUCTIONS. Principals introduced 
the district’s new teachers to the board.

TRANSPORTATION REPORT. Machaela Beshears 
reported on the benefits of a new shuttle schedule to help 
better serve families with younger students. She said that 
the department is enjoying the new bus that arrived this fall, 
thanks to an EPA grant. She provided an update on training 
and certification for the transportation staff members. The 
new transit van will arrive soon. Steve Splichal added that 
the outstanding bus inspection in August is a testament to the 
strength of the department and Machaela’s leadership.

SUPERINTENDENT REPORT. Steve Splichal began with a 
review of the facility use form, and the board discussed some 
minor changes that may be considered in the future. Next, he 
presented preliminary enrollment numbers, which point to an 
increase in the total number of students enrolled this year. 
 Next he reflected on the recent state recognition of Jill 
Dodge and Sarah Weirick, the district’s teachers of the year, 
who were recognized at the regional banquet in Topeka on 
Sept. 9. He concluded his report by giving copies of the 
district read-along book, Kids Deserve It, to each member of 
the board.

EUDORA SCHOOLS FOUNDATION REPORT. Bryan 
Maring invited board members to join the employee family 
tailgate picnic on Friday night and reflected on the recent 
ribbon cutting for the outdoor fitness and learning lab. He 
reported that $100,000 was invested into Eudora Schools 
last year  — a record amount for the foundation — through 
private donations and external grants. He invited school 
board members to join employees and other donors in 
supporting the annual giving campaign.

SPECIAL EDUCATION. Mike Kelso reported that a new 
special education parent organization for Eudora, Baldwin 
and Wellsville parents will be meeting in Eudora soon. 
 

Want to know more about board business? 
• Attend a board meeting! Meetings are open to the public and usually take place at 7 p.m. on the second Thursday of 

each month at West, l310 Winchester. Check the calendar on www.eudoraschools.org to see the date of the next meeting.
• Go online! A full, searchable record of minutes and agendas is available online through BoardDocs. The Eudora section 

of BoardDocs can be accessed from the district website under Our District > School Board.

STAFFING PLAN REVIEW. Steve Splichal reviewed the 
process for developing the annual staffing plan and asked 
board memberes for feedback on any changes to the process.

NEW SCHOOL BUS. The board approved the purchase of a 
new bus, with the help of a grant.

STRATEGIC PLAN. The board agreed to a proposal to 
develop the district’s next three-year strategic plan. The 
focus areas  — organizational strength, academic excellence, 
whole child education, technology and community 
partnerships  — will remain the same in the new plan. Later 
this fall, the board will invite employees and members of the 
community for an all-day event to determine the goals and 
action steps that should fit into each of the focus areas, and 
leaders will ensure that school safety objectives are reflected 
in the 2019-2021 plan that will be completed for board 
adoption in January.


